
His Excellency Mr. Philemon Yang 

President of the 79th Session  

of the United Nations General Assembly. 
 

                                                

 

 

 

 

          

 New York, 18 March 2025  

       

 Excellency,  

 

We are honored to write to you in our capacity as Co-facilitators of the modalities and 

outcome of the intergovernmental preparatory process leading up to the “World Social Summit” in 

2025, under the title “the Second World Summit for Social Development”. 

 

We would like to submit to you, the draft decision on the statement by the Amir of the State 

of Qatar in its capacity as host country to be delivered at the opening session of the Summit.  

 

This draft decision is in line with existing practices of the host country addressing the 

Summit during the opening segment.  

 

We request your kind consideration and follow-up action on this matter and remain at your 

disposal. 

 

Please accept, Excellency, the assurances of our highest consideration. 

 

 

Sophie De Smedt 

Ambassador 

Permanent Representative 

 

Omar Hilale 

Ambassador 

Permanent Representative 

 


